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December 8, 2023 
 
Grant Colfax  
Director of Health  
San Francisco Department 
of Public Health  
1380 Howard Street  
San Francisco, CA 94103  

 
Dear Mr. Grant Colfax:  

 
REQUEST FOR APPLICATION (RFA) DETERMINATION: # 23-10573, Fentanyl Overdose 
Prevention Grant 
 
Congratulations! The application submitted by your agency in response to 
RFA #23-10573, Fentanyl Overdose Prevention Grant, is approved for funding. The 
California Department of Public Health (CDPH)-Substance and Addiction Prevention 
Branch (SAPB), intends to award a Grant Agreement to San Francisco Department of 
Public Health pending the successful finalization of your application to incorporate any 
needed modifications. 
 
The anticipated total funding amount for your agency is $1,281,000 for the 
thirty-six (36) month Grant Agreement term beginning March 1, 2024, through 
February 28, 2027. Total funding amount is contingent upon revenues, 
appropriation by the Legislature and the Governor, CDPH funding priorities, 
and/or legal or administrative limitations. 
 
CDPH-SAPB will contact you within the next few weeks to schedule a mandatory 
modification meeting to discuss your application and any modifications that 
may be needed. The modification meeting will also be an opportunity to ask 
questions regarding the terms, funding, and/or conditions of the grant 
agreement.  For this reason, CDPH/SAPB strongly recommends the Project 
Director/Coordinator and fiscal representative attend the meeting. 
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CDPH-SAPB will also contact you within the next several weeks regarding 
contract documents and all communication will be via the CDPH OPI email: 
OPI@cdph.ca.gov.  
 
 
To best prepare for the Grant Agreement to be fully executed by March 1, 
2024, CDPH-SAPB must submit a draft of the final Grant Agreement documents 
to the CDPH CMU as soon as possible. If document submission is delayed, a 
fully executed Grant Agreement may not be in place by March 1, 2023, 
delaying the project.  
 
Please note, work may not commence until March 1, 2024, unless otherwise 
communicated by CDPH-SAPB, and CMU. Any work done before the full 
execution of the Grant Agreement will be deemed voluntary and without State 
reimbursement. 
 
Thank you for your application and your interest in preventing overdose from 
fentanyl and other opioids. We look forward to working with you.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Shanna Schneider, Chief 
Program Support Section 
Substance and Addiction Prevention Branch 
 
 
Enclosure 
 

 

cc: Robin Christensen, Branch Chief 
  Substance and Addiction Prevention Branch    

 

 Gretchen Franklin, Chief  
 Substance Prevention Section  

  Substance and Addiction Prevention Branch    
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  Jane Beal, Chief 
  Partnership and Community Engagement Unit 
  Substance and Addiction Prevention Branch 
 

 
 


